
Ethics Review Board 

City of New Orleans 

February 26, 2018 

2:00 p.m. 

Norman Mayer Library | 3001 Gentilly Blvd.  | New Orleans, Louisiana 70122 

Minutes 

Present: Mr. Allen Miller, Chair; Mr. James Brown, Vice Chair; Dr. Joe Ricks; Dr. Michael 

Cowan; Rev. Brandon Boutin; Mr. Howard Rodgers; Ms. Elizabeth Livingston de Calderon 

 

 

At 2:34 p.m., a quorum being present, the Chair called the meeting to order.  Mr. Brown moved 

to approve the minutes of January 31, 2018, Mr. Rodgers seconded. The board voted on the 

minutes: 7 yays, 0 nays, the minutes were approved.   

 

Independent Police Monitor’s Report 

The Independent Police Monitor (IPM), Susan Hutson, introduced Ms. Tonya McClary, the 

Office of the Independent Police Monitor’s (OIPM) Chief Monitor. Ms. McClary started with the 

OIPM in May 2017.   

The IPM reported the OIPM’s year-to-date activities for 2018: monitored 1 case, reviewed 1 

case, took 4 citizen complaints, liaised 1 criminal case, and participated in 9 disciplinary 

hearings. 

The IPM told the Board that the OIPM has received approval from the City of New Orleans’ 

Civil Service Commission to open an Attorney position.  Additionally the OPIM’s Auditor 

position is now re-opened.   

The IPM advised the Board that the OIPM is looking to hire a part-time Community Relations 

Director. 

In response to Mr. Miller, the IPM told the Board that she currently has 6 employees.      

Chief McClary reported the OIPM observations on NOPD’s “Use of Conducted Electrical 

Weapons” (aka Tasers) and provided a power point presentation containing 13 slides on the topic 

(see attached). 

Chief McClary told the Board that while reviewing she has identified discrepancies where the 

NOPD’s policies and Consent Decree are not in compliance.    

 



Dr. Cowan advised the Board that the ERB Chairman Allen Miller, appointed Dr. Cowan, Mr. 

Rodgers and Rev. Boutin to the OIPM Working Group to put together a proposal for the ERB on 

oversight of the OIPM.   

 

In response to Ms. Livingston de Calderon, Dr. Cowan told the Board that the OIPM Working 

Group discusses the procedures and steps that the ERB will take to oversee the OIPM.   

 

Mr. Miller clarified to the Board by providing an example that the Quality Assurance Review 

Advisory Committee (QARAC) for the Office of Inspector General (OIG) performs an annual 

quality assurance review of the OIG.   

 

In response to Ms. Livingston de Calderon and Mr. Brown, Dr. Cowan told the Board that 

internally the three members have referred to themselves as a “Working Group.”   

 

Mr. Miller told the Board that Mr. Harper started on February 26, 2018.   

 

Mr. Miller told the Board that the ERB should start the planning of a Strategic Planning Session 

so that the ERB ensures that the ERB, OIG and OIPM are maximizing what the citizens are 

expecting of them. 

 

Mr. Miller and the members of the Board discussed the ERB Term End Dates.    

 

At 3:33 p.m., Dr. Cowan moved that the meeting adjourn, Mr. Brown seconded. The Board 

voted that the meeting adjourn 7 yays, 0 nays, the meeting adjourned.   

 


















